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      PPrriinncciippaall’’ss  PPaaggee––  Rod Pearce 

Another exciting year has passed by! This is my 35th year teaching/leading in the 
Sunraysia area and it has been another memorable school year. This year our   
enrolments increased to 265 students. The 2017 edition of The Lake Primary 
School Magazine is another superb keepsake. My congratulations to students, 
staff and parents for their valued contributions and achievements throughout    
another successful year. My particular thanks and appreciation to the hard    
working editorial team comprising Ms Goddard, Mrs Wall, Ms McNair, Ms    
Arnold, Mrs Bacon and helpers.  

Mr Shaun McInerney arrived as our first assistant principal and has made a big 
impact supporting students, staff and parents and collaborating at a leadership 
level to provide me with wonderful support. Congratulations to all staff members 
for their dedicated professional contributions. My thanks to my two leading 
teachers, Mr Parsons and Mrs Walsh, for their valued support, leadership and coaching expertise in their   
respective numeracy and literacy roles. The continued implementation of the new Victorian Curriculum has 
been a priority. It has been a busy and rewarding 2017 school year.  

My congratulations to our school leaders Harrison Rogers, Ruby Pickering, Ronan Scott and Harper Wal-
lace who have been excellent leaders and role models throughout 2017. Our 27 Year 6 graduates now move 
in to secondary school with confidence and the skills to ensure a smooth transition occurs. Best wishes       
students!  

2017 commenced with a major upgrade to our school carpark. Spray sealing, professional line-marking, 
wheel stops and designated walkways, greatly enhanced the safety for all students and adults. An additional 
toilet block was well received at the start of Term 3. The library expansion was another exciting and worth-
while project for our school. My thanks to Mrs Walsh for leading this initiative.  

Throughout 2017 the students have enjoyed major trips to Melbourne (Yrs 5/6) and Victor Harbour (Yrs 
3/4). The Yr 2s enjoyed their sleepover and inquiry excursion with the Yr 1s and the Preps enjoyed a special 
activity evening/dinner. The Stomp Dance Group provided expert dance tuition for all classes which culmi-
nated in a highly successful ‘Welcome Back Evening’ for approximately 550 community members near the 
end of Term 1. The whole school theme days were again highly popular and successful. Congratulations 
teachers! Mrs Bacon organised an interesting Murder Mystery Night which was lots of fun for all who at-
tended. Our students excelled at Physical Education and a number competed strongly in regional and state 
finals.  

Junior School Council was coordinated by Ms McNair and Ms Goddard with assistance from Mr          
McInerney. School Council was once again an active and supportive group led by our dedicated president   
Damien Simonetta. The P & C Group under the capable leadership of president Karalee Brice, once again 
achieved some terrific fundraising outcomes and provided valued support for students and staff.  

Finally a huge thank you to all staff members and parents in our school. The students’ achievements would not 
have occurred without the strong, supportive home-school partnership that is a feature of our school. Congratula-
tions and best wishes to all families who may be leaving our school. Thank you for your time and contributions. 
Congratulations to all concerned for contributing to another amazing school year. It is always a privilege to be 
the principal of such an amazing school. My 11th year as principal at The Lake has been hectic but rewarding. I 
look forward to an exciting 2018 with optimism.  

      PPrriinncciippaall’’ss  PPaaggee––  Rod Pearce 

Another exciting year has passed by! This is my 35th year teaching/leading in the 
Sunraysia area and it has been another memorable school year. This year our   
enrolments increased to 265 students. The 2017 edition of The Lake Primary 
School Magazine is another superb keepsake. My congratulations to students, 
staff and parents for their valued contributions and achievements throughout    
another successful year. My particular thanks and appreciation to the hard    
working editorial team comprising Ms Goddard, Mrs Wall, Ms McNair, Ms    
Arnold, Mrs Bacon and helpers.  

Mr Shaun McInerney arrived as our first assistant principal and has made a big 
impact supporting students, staff and parents and collaborating at a leadership 
level to provide me with wonderful support. Congratulations to all staff members 
for their dedicated professional contributions. My thanks to my two leading 
teachers, Mr Parsons and Mrs Walsh, for their valued support, leadership and coaching expertise in their   
respective numeracy and literacy roles. The continued implementation of the new Victorian Curriculum has 
been a priority. It has been a busy and rewarding 2017 school year.  

My congratulations to our school leaders Harrison Rogers, Ruby Pickering, Ronan Scott and Harper Wal-
lace who have been excellent leaders and role models throughout 2017. Our 27 Year 6 graduates now move 
in to secondary school with confidence and the skills to ensure a smooth transition occurs. Best wishes       
students!  

2017 commenced with a major upgrade to our school carpark. Spray sealing, professional line-marking, 
wheel stops and designated walkways, greatly enhanced the safety for all students and adults. An additional 
toilet block was well received at the start of Term 3. The library expansion was another exciting and worth-
while project for our school. My thanks to Mrs Walsh for leading this initiative.  

Throughout 2017 the students have enjoyed major trips to Melbourne (Yrs 5/6) and Victor Harbour (Yrs 
3/4). The Yr 2s enjoyed their sleepover and inquiry excursion with the Yr 1s and the Preps enjoyed a special 
activity evening/dinner. The Stomp Dance Group provided expert dance tuition for all classes which culmi-
nated in a highly successful ‘Welcome Back Evening’ for approximately 550 community members near the 
end of Term 1. The whole school theme days were again highly popular and successful. Congratulations 
teachers! Mrs Bacon organised an interesting Murder Mystery Night which was lots of fun for all who at-
tended. Our students excelled at Physical Education and a number competed strongly in regional and state 
finals.  

Junior School Council was coordinated by Ms McNair and Ms Goddard with assistance from Mr          
McInerney. School Council was once again an active and supportive group led by our dedicated president   
Damien Simonetta. The P & C Group under the capable leadership of president Karalee Brice, once again 
achieved some terrific fundraising outcomes and provided valued support for students and staff.  

Finally a huge thank you to all staff members and parents in our school. The students’ achievements would not 
have occurred without the strong, supportive home-school partnership that is a feature of our school. Congratula-
tions and best wishes to all families who may be leaving our school. Thank you for your time and contributions. 
Congratulations to all concerned for contributing to another amazing school year. It is always a privilege to be 
the principal of such an amazing school. My 11th year as principal at The Lake has been hectic but rewarding. I 
look forward to an exciting 2018 with optimism.  



AAssssiissttaanntt  PPrriinncciippaall’’ss  PPaaggee—Shaun McInerney 

Moving to The Lake Primary School at the beginning of last year was a very considered decision. 
I had spent seven years at my previous school and had established a strong connection with the 
students, staff and broader community. Initially, I was reluctant to leave. I was also acutely 
aware of the very healthy reputation of The Lake Primary School shared collectively by the   
Sunraysia community. Twelve months into my time here, I can honestly say my decision has 
been validated. 

My first impressions of The Lake Primary School were extremely positive. Immediately, I was taken by the     
unmatched community support and the friendly welcome of staff, students and families. I was blown away to 
witness the huge gathering at the End of Year Concert (2016)! As the school year unfolded and I was able to 
‘dig’ deeper into the foundations, I grew excited by the challenge of identifying academic trends and planning 
intervention strategies to accelerate sustained student growth.  

Our standardised data sets, comparatively, have been quite reasonable for consecutive years now, however, at 
the beginning of this year we identified several areas that we wanted to lift - numeracy, writing and spelling 
took on a specific focus. With carefully planned internal and external professional development and               
collaborative partnerships with neighbouring schools, strong progress has been made in 2017. Our ‘Relative 
Growth’ data, where students’ progress is tracked from Yr.3 to Yr.5, has highlighted a positive trend.              
Noticeably, a much greater percentage of students are achieving ‘high growth’. Our whole-school focus will 
remain on exploring evidence-based teaching and intervention strategies and a differentiated learning          
approach to maintain momentum and continue to accelerate individual growth. 

At The Lake Primary School, all staff are committed to transparent, three-way correspondence – students, 
teachers and parents. When one of these key elements resists, or does not fully invest, communication is    
jeopardised. Schools simply will not thrive on mediocre communication. Our Parent Opinion Survey data for 
2017 was particularly encouraging. It is reassuring to know that families appreciate the collective efforts of the 
teaching and administration body. Excitingly, our student enrolments continue to grow with numbers predicted 
to reach 300 next year—this is high praise and reflective of the many wonderful initiatives at our school. An 
increase in numbers presents many challenges. Our collective focus, of course, remains the social, emotional 
and academic growth of all students.  

Exciting times lay ahead at The Lake Primary School and I look forward to continuing to support students, staff, 
parents and the broader school community in 2018. 

Have a wonderful holiday break! 
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School Captains  

Vice Captains  

On behalf of The Lake Primary School I would like to thank you for electing me 2017 
Boys’ School Captain. It has been such a great privilege to go up in front of the school 
and run assemblies which has improved my confidence speaking to a large crowd. One of 
the highlights and favourites this year was going to the GRIP Leadership Conference. 
We also did the ANZAC walk and laid down the School’s wreath and we did an ANZAC Cer-
emony at school with a special guest. It has been such a great experience and I wish the 
2018 School Captains good luck. I appreciated every moment and I couldn’t have asked 
for a better school to represent, lead and be a great role model for.  
Harrison Rogers  

Being elected as the Girls’ School Captain for 2017 has been an amazing experience 
and such a great privilege. From the Monday assemblies every week to travelling with 
the teachers to special events such as the GRIP leadership conference and the ANZAC 
ceremony. I feel that having this role has improved my confidence so much that I can 
make a conversation with anyone. Having the younger students in the school look up to 
me makes me really proud and honoured. I definitely recommend any Year 5 students 
to run for School Captain. I wouldn’t choose any other school to represent.  
From Ruby Pickering  

I am so happy that the school has given me this opportunity to be the Boys’ Vice Captain. 
I am proud of myself for getting this far. I would love to thank all the people who voted 
for me. I very much appreciate it. I am happy for all the opportunities this role has 
opened for me. I would love to wish all the other captains good luck in the future. To the 
2018 captains, I have faith in you. In short, thank you for this opportunity.     
By Ronan  

My position of  2017 Girls’ Vice-Captain has been such a privilege. To lead the school 
has been a great honour. Conducting Monday assemblies for the students, staff and 
parents has been an amazing experience. The position of school leader has increased 
my confidence in public speaking. I am not so nervous in front of large crowds now. As 
well as inspiring, it's been fun going to events and developing my leadership skills. If 
someone was going for a spot to be a leader, I would definitely recommend it. It's been 
a fantastic year and has provided me with unbelievable opportunities. I would like to 
thank Ruby, Harry, Ronan and the whole school community for supporting me in this 
position throughout the year.  
By Harper Wallace  
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2017 was a very productive and extremely rewarding year for P&C.  We were very fortunate 
to welcome new families into our group, together with our “golden oldies”, which created 
an enthusiastic and experienced team of around 12 regulars. 
 
To organise fundraisers, and with this support students and staff, is our main objective, 
however this doesn’t just happen.  It takes time, organisation, communication, meetings 
and of course volunteers to do it all. These people should never be taken for granted for the 
prosperity they bring to the school. 
 
P&C has provided numerous items to the classroom and beyond this year, some of these  
including $5,000 towards the library upgrade, headphones, coding robotic sets, reading 
eggs, computer equipment, compasses and garden beds for our promising veggie garden. 
This is only a small example. So the more raffle tickets and chocolates we all sell, the better 
for our school.  It really is such a joy to see the children using all the items, and knowing it 
enables them to help better their education makes it all more satisfying. 
 
I would like to thank the formal role bearers - Jodie Wagner, Erin Taylor and Bec Barnes. You 
were all imperative to our success.  The families who help and dedicate their time with 
lunch order days each week, your commitment is invaluable, and the kids absolutely love it! 
Thank you to those who help behind the scenes, doing bits here and there, giving up your 
time, helping with fundraisers, coming to meetings. I’m fortunate enough to say this year, 
there are too many to name you all. However, you are not forgotten, and we are very  
grateful.  To  Kylie Zrna who keeps you all up to date in the newsletter each week; many 
thanks. 
 
To Robyn and Sallie in the office, your valued support is undeniably amazing, thank you for 
always helping to keep us on the right track. 
 
I would encourage anyone who is able to help out with P&C next year to give it a go, it really 
is a rewarding experience, where you will be sure 
to make a friend or two. 
 
It has been an absolute pleasure to be part of a 
team with such generous, intelligent, funny peo-
ple. 
 
I consider myself and my children extremely  
fortunate to be part of The Lake School. 
 
I hope you all have a wonderful Christmas and 
safe break. 
 
Looking forward to a successful and happy 2018. 
 
Karalee Brice 
P&C President 

AAss  mmeessssaaggee  ffrroomm  oouurr    
PPaarreennttss  &&  CCoommmmuunniittyy  GGrroouupp  PPrreessiiddeenntt  
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School Council President’s report  
 

2017 for The Lake Primary School has been very successful and the school continues to thrive. 
Our student population continues to grow with a prospective enrolment of 300 students for 
2018. Thanks to the continual rise of the student population over the years the school has been 
provided with state of the art buildings to allow for this growth, an example of which was the 
installation of the much needed ablutions block earlier this year.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those involved in the Lake Primary School for 
the hard work and dedication they constantly put in. The teaching staff especially, for all the 
extra time and personal development required to provide a world class education. Robyn and 
Sallie and all other support staff for keeping the school running effectively. This year we were 
lucky enough be able to provide an Assistant Principal position and I would like to welcome 
Mr Shaun McInerney to the team. It goes without saying that our Principal Mr Rod Pearce  
always delivers his best and now along with the support of Mr McInerney, continues to  
provide the essential leadership and administration of the fantastic team we have at this 
school. 

As always our students have excelled both in the academic and sporting arenas. For me  
personally, it is always pleasing to see the students receiving their encouragement awards each 
and every week as well as being given the opportunity to present their work to the school  
community. As parents all we can ask of our children is that they complete any task given to 
the best of their abilities. Public acknowledgement of these efforts can only boost our  
children’s self-esteem. 

On the sporting front our pupils have once again represented our school with distinction.  
Congratulations to all our students involved in the team sports and individual athletics  
competitions especially those who made it through the interschool rounds and then on to the 
regional finals. Well done. You have made our school proud.  

I would also personally like to thank all our School Council members as well as the Parents 
and Community Group for donating their time, expertise and fundraising efforts that  
contribute greatly to this school and its community. Without their support we wouldn’t be 
able to provide the excellent facilities and equipment that are essential in order to deliver a 21

st
 

century education. I must once again acknowledge our groundsman Phil Sheahan for the  
wonderful work that he does around the school keeping the grounds in tip top shape. He  
continually goes above and beyond and his dedication is very much appreciated.  

I have enjoyed my time as a School Council member for the past 6 years and these last two as 
your School Council President. It has been quite rewarding being part of the team that has the 
opportunity to influence the future direction of The Lake Primary School. I highly recommend 
becoming a part of the School Council to any parent who may be interested. 

 

Damien Simonetta. 
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personally, it is always pleasing to see the students receiving their encouragement awards each 
and every week as well as being given the opportunity to present their work to the school  
community. As parents all we can ask of our children is that they complete any task given to 
the best of their abilities. Public acknowledgement of these efforts can only boost our  
children’s self-esteem. 
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contribute greatly to this school and its community. Without their support we wouldn’t be 
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wonderful work that he does around the school keeping the grounds in tip top shape. He  
continually goes above and beyond and his dedication is very much appreciated.  
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2017 was a very productive and extremely rewarding year for P&C.  We were very fortunate 
to welcome new families into our group, together with our “golden oldies”, which created 
an enthusiastic and experienced team of around 12 regulars. 
 
To organise fundraisers, and with this support students and staff, is our main objective, 
however this doesn’t just happen.  It takes time, organisation, communication, meetings 
and of course volunteers to do it all. These people should never be taken for granted for the 
prosperity they bring to the school. 
 
P&C has provided numerous items to the classroom and beyond this year, some of these  
including $5,000 towards the library upgrade, headphones, coding robotic sets, reading 
eggs, computer equipment, compasses and garden beds for our promising veggie garden. 
This is only a small example. So the more raffle tickets and chocolates we all sell, the better 
for our school.  It really is such a joy to see the children using all the items, and knowing it 
enables them to help better their education makes it all more satisfying. 
 
I would like to thank the formal role bearers - Jodie Wagner, Erin Taylor and Bec Barnes. You 
were all imperative to our success.  The families who help and dedicate their time with 
lunch order days each week, your commitment is invaluable, and the kids absolutely love it! 
Thank you to those who help behind the scenes, doing bits here and there, giving up your 
time, helping with fundraisers, coming to meetings. I’m fortunate enough to say this year, 
there are too many to name you all. However, you are not forgotten, and we are very  
grateful.  To  Kylie Zrna who keeps you all up to date in the newsletter each week; many 
thanks. 
 
To Robyn and Sallie in the office, your valued support is undeniably amazing, thank you for 
always helping to keep us on the right track. 
 
I would encourage anyone who is able to help out with P&C next year to give it a go, it really 
is a rewarding experience, where you will be sure 
to make a friend or two. 
 
It has been an absolute pleasure to be part of a 
team with such generous, intelligent, funny peo-
ple. 
 
I consider myself and my children extremely  
fortunate to be part of The Lake School. 
 
I hope you all have a wonderful Christmas and 
safe break. 
 
Looking forward to a successful and happy 2018. 
 
Karalee Brice 
P&C President 
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School Council President’s report  
 

2017 for The Lake Primary School has been very successful and the school continues to thrive. 
Our student population continues to grow with a prospective enrolment of 300 students for 
2018. Thanks to the continual rise of the student population over the years the school has been 
provided with state of the art buildings to allow for this growth, an example of which was the 
installation of the much needed ablutions block earlier this year.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those involved in the Lake Primary School for 
the hard work and dedication they constantly put in. The teaching staff especially, for all the 
extra time and personal development required to provide a world class education. Robyn and 
Sallie and all other support staff for keeping the school running effectively. This year we were 
lucky enough be able to provide an Assistant Principal position and I would like to welcome 
Mr Shaun McInerney to the team. It goes without saying that our Principal Mr Rod Pearce  
always delivers his best and now along with the support of Mr McInerney, continues to  
provide the essential leadership and administration of the fantastic team we have at this 
school. 

As always our students have excelled both in the academic and sporting arenas. For me  
personally, it is always pleasing to see the students receiving their encouragement awards each 
and every week as well as being given the opportunity to present their work to the school  
community. As parents all we can ask of our children is that they complete any task given to 
the best of their abilities. Public acknowledgement of these efforts can only boost our  
children’s self-esteem. 

On the sporting front our pupils have once again represented our school with distinction.  
Congratulations to all our students involved in the team sports and individual athletics  
competitions especially those who made it through the interschool rounds and then on to the 
regional finals. Well done. You have made our school proud.  

I would also personally like to thank all our School Council members as well as the Parents 
and Community Group for donating their time, expertise and fundraising efforts that  
contribute greatly to this school and its community. Without their support we wouldn’t be 
able to provide the excellent facilities and equipment that are essential in order to deliver a 21

st
 

century education. I must once again acknowledge our groundsman Phil Sheahan for the  
wonderful work that he does around the school keeping the grounds in tip top shape. He  
continually goes above and beyond and his dedication is very much appreciated.  

I have enjoyed my time as a School Council member for the past 6 years and these last two as 
your School Council President. It has been quite rewarding being part of the team that has the 
opportunity to influence the future direction of The Lake Primary School. I highly recommend 
becoming a part of the School Council to any parent who may be interested. 

 

Damien Simonetta. 
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Each year we put on a major fundraising function.  This year 
we raised over $7,000 - this money enabled us to purchase 

new library shelving for our library upgrade. 

All 12 classrooms and our After School Care Program 
produced amazing artwork that was auctioned off  

during the function, raising a further $2,300.  

Theme: “Whodunit” Murder Mystery Night 
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Earth Ed Incursion 

It’s Electrifying! 
In this workshop the grade 5/6s completed 
investigations involving static charge. 

Fossil Hunters 
In this workshop grade 
3/4s dug for fossils using a 
range of equipment and 
identified fossils using a 
computer program. 
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The students and teachers celebrated all things books on Friday with our special Book Activity Day. It was fantastic to see the 
effort put into the book character costumes. It made for some exiting games being played throughout the day. The teachers 
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Record Breakers 
Jye Bishop – high jump, long jump 
Mayson Bailey – vortex throw 
James Bowen – distance run 
Korban Griffith – shot put 
Nate Stone – vortex throw 
Shaun Hollingworth – sprints 
Phoenix Hemming – high jump, distance run, 
triple jump, vortex throw 
Thomas Martin – high jump 
Riley Pinyon – distance run, long jump, triple 
jump 
Marcus Smith – sprints, triple jump, vortex 
throw 
Campbell Brown – high jump, long jump, shot 
put 
Isabelle Giddings – distance run 
Stella Brown – shot put 
Zali Dichiera – vortex throw 
Charli Hopkins & Zalia Fleri – high jump 
Erin Schweitzer – sprints, distance run 
Sophy Weeding – high jump 
Milla Wallace – high jump 
Tully Schweitzer – distance run, triple jump 
Larissa Murby – long jump 
Asha Lowe – vortex throw 
Angel Pollifrone – triple jump 
Lola O’Connor – sprints, high jump, distance 
run 

Age Group Champions  
6/Preps—Jye Bishop & Callie Trinick  

7yrs - James Bowen & Zalia Fleri  

8yrs - Shaun Hollingworth, Fleur Murby & 
Erin Schweitzer  

9yrs - Phoenix Hemming & Imogen McAskill 

10yrs – Riley Pinyon & Tully Schweitzer  

11yrs - Campbell Brown & Angel Pollifrone 

12+yrs - Blake Martin & Lola O’Connor 
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Regional Athletics - Bendigo 

The following students achieved outstanding  

results and qualified for the State Finals in  

Melbourne: 

Tully Schweitzer- 1st in the 800m & 1500m  

Poppi Evans – 2nd in Long Jump 

Campbell Brown- 1st in Long Jump 

Thomas Martin- 1st in High Jump 

Lola O’Connor – 1st in Hurdles  

12 Yrs Relay – 2nd (Lola O’Connor, Chelsea  

Pollifrone, Macaila Britton & Poppi Evans)  
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Mitchell Stenner Ruby Pickering Maddi Allen Kurtis Fitzpatrick 

Magazine Cover Finalists  

Eden Trinick Meeka Saleta Isabella Palamara Thomas Martin 

Tiana  Martin Sophy Weeding Laini Cawood Gemma Boseley 
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